Brandon Kovnat

From: Joe Bellina <jbellina@casscoroad.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 6, 2022 4:41 PM

To: Brandon Kovnat

Subject: Request for Gumwood Roundabout Funding
Brandon,

The Cass County Road Commission is requesting consideration for additional STGB Funding in FY 2023 for the
roundabout planned for the intersection of Gumwood Road and Redfield Street Job Number . The project just received
an addition to the Safety Funding allocated to the project, the new Safety Fund totals are: Federal $597,642, Local
$149,418, Grant total $747,090. The current construction estimate for the initial three leg roundabout is $807,560.

With the additional 2023 STGB funding available we have determined that this is a prime opportunity to develop the
fourth (north) leg of the roundabout, which has been the stated objective of the Cass County Road Commission and
Milton Township since the 2014 CESO Study recommended a single point intersection as the best alternative. | would
submit that the change is in line with a project change in scope.

The current estimate for construction of the north leg is $1,164,000. An 80% federal amount would be $931,200. We
are requesting up to the total additional STBG amount of $816,553 for this project.

Joseph Bellina, PE
Chief Engineer
(269) 445-8611



